
Dear Debra Frost and Dewey Jones,

This is to acknowledge the receipt of your correspondence to the Florida Attorney General's Office.

Please understand that the Attorney General's Office is not a first response nor a criminal investigative 
agency. To report safety concerns or a crime, we can only suggest that you dial 9-1-1 or contact your 
local police or sheriff's office. Those authorities operate independently and are not part of the Attorney 
General's Office.

Pursuant to our office's role as professionally mandated reporters of child abuse and/or neglect we are 
forwarding your correspondence to the Hernando County Sheriff's office as well as the 24 hour Abuse 
Hotline operated by the Florida Department of Children and Families (DCF). You may follow up with 
each agency at:

Hernando County Sheriff's Office
Phone: (352) 754-6830
Website: [www.hernandosheriff.org]www.hernandosheriff.org

Florida Department of Children and Families
Abuse Hotline: 1-800-962-2873
How To Report Abuse (tips): https://www.myflfamilies.com/services/abuse/abuse-hotline/how-report-
abuse
Online Abuse Form: https://www.myflfamilies.com/services/abuse

According to the Florida Department of Law Enforcement's "See Something, Say Something" web 
page, you may report suspicious activities or alleged crimes by calling 1-855-352-7233 or visiting 
https://sar.fdle.state.fl.us/sar/public/publicSarEnglish.jsf. The Federal Bureau of Investigation also 
provides information  for the public to report alleged violations of U.S. federal law or suspected 
terrorism or criminal activity at 1-800-CALLFBI (225-5324) or https://www.fbi.gov/tips. The FDLE 
also provides frequently asked questions about the sexual offender registry you may find useful (See 
https://offender.fdle.state.fl.us/offender/sops/faq.jsf)

 Another possible resource is the State Attorney's Victims Services Unit by visiting 
https://www.sao5.org/victim-services/victim-services/. More information on financial assistance for 
medical care, mental health services, and other out-of-pocket expenses directly related to injuries 
resulting from a crime are available by contacting the Attorney General's Victims Services Hotline at 
(800) 226-6667 or online at the following:

https://www.myfloridalegal.com/sites/default/files/BVCVictimCompensationBrochure%5B1%5D.pdf
https://www.myfloridalegal.com/victim-compensation

Additionally, pursuant to part VI of chapter 112, Florida Statutes, each employing agency is responsible
for the internal investigation of complaints against law enforcement officers. We encourage you to 
review the following web pages for information about the role and function of this office (see 
http://myfloridalegal.com/pages.nsf/Main/F06F66DA272F37C885256CCB0051916F) as well as the 
Attorney General's Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) page regarding complaints against law 
enforcement and local public officials: https://www.myfloridalegal.com/overview/frequently-asked-
questions



10. I believe that my local public officials are breaking the law or engaging in unethical behavior. What
should I do?
You may take your concerns to your region’s State Attorney for alleged illegal behavior. These officials
have the authority to prosecute criminal wrongdoing. A list of the State Attorneys can be found 
at http://www.myfpaa.org/?form=stateattorneys. Ethical complaints about public officials are the 
responsibility of The Florida Commission on Ethics. The Commission can be reached at 850-488-7864 
or on the web at http://www.ethics.state.fl.us/ 

17. I have a complaint against my local law enforcement agency. Who can help me?
For municipal police agencies, you should first contact the agency’s Internal Affairs Section or the 
Chief of Police. If you are not satisfied with the response, you may wish to contact the mayor, city 
manager and/or city council members. You can obtain the names and telephone numbers of these 
officials in the government section of your telephone directory or by calling city hall. Complaints 
against employees of a local Sheriff's Office should be reported to the Internal Affairs Section of the 
agency or to the sheriff. Those names and telephone numbers are normally available within the 
government section of your telephone directory, or on the agency's website.

Furthermore, concerns about conflicts of interest or ethics involving public officials may also be 
addressed to the Governor's Office, who Florida law also gives authority to assign state attorneys from 
one jurisdiction to another jurisdiction under certain circumstances. You may reach the Governor's
 Citizen Services hotline by calling (850) 717-9337 or visiting [www.flgov.com/]www.flgov.com/.

The Federal Bureau of Investigation's (FBI) Public Corruption website provides information on that 
agency's public corruption investigations and cases: https://www.fbi.gov/investigate/public-corruption.

Finally, The Florida Bar brochure "A Civil Case or a Criminal Case?" online at 
https://www.floridabar.org/public/consumer/tip001/ provides information on the two types of cases. If 
you need legal guidance, please consider consulting a private attorney. An attorney can provide the 
legal advice or opinions that this office is not at liberty to provide to private individuals. If you need 
help finding a lawyer, The Florida Bar offers a Lawyer Referral Service at (800) 342-8011 or 
https://lrs.floridabar.org.

If you cannot afford an attorney, The Florida Bar can also provide information about free or low cost 
local legal aid.

Please understand that the duties of our office are prescribed by law.

Sincerely,

Rob S.
Office of Citizen Services
Florida Attorney General's Office
The Capitol, PL-01
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1050
Telephone: (850) 414-3990
Toll-free in Florida: (866) 966-7226
Website: http://www.myfloridalegal.com



PLEASE DO NOT REPLY TO THIS E-MAIL. THIS ADDRESS IS FOR PROCESSING ONLY.

To contact this office please visit the Attorney General's website at www.myfloridalegal.com and 
complete the on-line contact form.  Again, thank you for contacting the Office of the Florida Attorney 
General.
________________________________________________________
INTERNET MESSAGE RECEIVED BY THE ATTORNEY GENERAL'S OFFICE ON 07/22/2024

Dewey Jones
6258 Kurt St
Brooksville, FL 34604
Phone: (352) 238-3945
Email: djones81@att.net

Subject: Sex crime against children

RE: Hernando County
Brooksville, FL 34601

I have complained about the rape of a 5 yo baby girl that was done by Hernando
Co. Gov. officials. These individuals have altered docs & conspired over the
phone to cover up this rape. They also convicted an innocent man to acquire
this cover-up. There is a few pages of these court docs shown on my website at
dewsales.com. I have complained in the courts and to the sheriff's dept. but
they will do nothing because it will expose corruption in their offices.
__________________________________________________________
INTERNET COMPLAINT RECEIVED BY THE ATTORNEY GENERAL'S OFFICE ON 07/22/2024

Debra Frost
6258 Kurt St
Brooksville, FL 34604 Hernando
Phone: (352) 238-3945

Name/Firm/Company: Hernando County
Subject/Category: Sex crime against children
City: Brooksville, FL 34601 HernandoI have been with Dewey Jones for going on 25 years now and he
has always been kind and courteous to me and my family of all ages. I have read the docs in his case 
and believe there is malicious intent on the governments doings. The docs show where they conspired 
on the phone, altered dates, video taped in acting out classes the rape of a 5 yo. girl and claimed to have
lost the tapes. I heard his daughter, the victim, ask her father why the rapist is still walking free without 
any punishment or being on the sex offenders list, while Dewey suffers cruel and unusual punishment 
for an innocent man. Please go to dewsales.com for more info.
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